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LOCALLY SPEAKING 
LOWER KING & BAYONET HEAD PROGRESS ASSOCIATION 

NEWSLETTER:   NOVEMBER 2017 
 
LAST MEETING HIGHLIGHTS: 
   
Guest  Speaker  was David King, manager Albany city engineering, who spoke about the Council 

marine and boating plan, especially as pertaining to the facilities at Lower King.  

This was followed by the Annual General Meeting where all present office bearers were re-elected.  

Since the meeting we have received a nomination from Kylie Freer as a new committee member, 

she will be a great asset to our committee and Association. 

 
 

 

 
 

Are you missing out?  
We have excellent guest speakers programmed at each meeting and best of all the service is free. 
 
GUEST SPEAKER  FOR 20th November: 

Brendan Gordon, Community Services manager for the City of Albany, will speak about 

preparedness for the coming fire season. This includes steps we can all take to be prepared and 

reduce risk, also evacuation procedures should this become necessary, and this would include 

having an emergency kit that could be at hand containing essentials - given that it may not be 

possible to return to your home for some time.  

This is a very timely opportunity for us to be prepared and updated. We have seen the horrific 

effects of fires in different parts of Australia including our own state as well as overseas. Our best 

defense is to be prepared, and knowledgeable about our local area and FESA procedures. 

The LK&BHPA has recently made a $200 donation to our local King River Volunteer Fire Brigade, 

to help those brave volunteers to keep us all safe. 

 
NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION 

as announced in the last newsletter, this is the first newsletter that we have produced that will not 

be hand delivered. We are in the process of officially recognising our loyal distributors that have 

done such a great job over the years. As a reminder, pickup points for the printed newsletter are: 

Lower King Store, Bayonet Head newsagent in the shopping centre, Oyster Harbour store and 

Lower King Retirement Village (residents only).  

Current and past newsletters can be downloaded from the website.   

Please let the Editor know if you would like an email copy, through his e-mail address below. 

We ask all residents to continue to support your community organization, and also to attend our 

meetings which we try to make interesting and informative for you all. 

 

NEXT MEETING:    

MONDAY 20th NOVEMBER, Gomm Park Hall, Lower King. Guest Speaker 6.30, Meeting 7pm 



 
DEFIBRILLATOR 

 
The LK&BHPA has just made a 

substantial donation towards the 

purchase of a defibrillator for use in 

case of emergency.  

The defibrillator will be based at 

Lower King Store, as this is open 

almost every day of the year from 

7am to 7pm, and so the unit will be 

available to the public for the 

maximum amount of time. 

 
 

 

LOCAL BUSINESS FOCUS  -  OYSTER HARBOUR STORE 

The store is a little gem that many people may not be aware of, on the junction of Lower King and 

Bayonet Head roads. It provides friendly service, with a fuel outlet, a great selection of takeaway 

food and grocery items, and a liquor section.  

Further, Oyster Harbour Store has a loyalty program called Harbour Club, which provides 

discounts on fuel, Brumby bread, and eggs, and many other grocery items and liquor specials.  

Manager Mark Cuzens has run the business for 20 years, and provides a personal and friendly 

service to give customers what they want in a local convenience store.  

Their Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/OysterHarbourStore/ provides further details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTION FORM 

Name____________________________________________________    Single $10 (     )     Family $15 (     ) 

Address______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Ph_________________  email _______________________________    Signed_____________________________ 

Post to: Lower King & Bayonet Head P/A c/o Post Office Lower King. Please make cheques payable to the LK&BHPA.  

 

To pay online: BSB 633 108  A/c 1303 60837 or website: www.lowerkingbayonethead.weebly.com    

Newsletter kindly sponsored by Peter Watson MLA Albany. Content is non-political, & the responsibility of LK&BHPA. 

Editor: Richard Duffield   0428411688   richardfduffield@gmail.com 
Web:http://lowerkingbayonethead.weebly.com/http://lowerkingbayonethead.weebly.com/ 
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